Superintendent Report
February 22, 2023


Board Agenda
Here is a brief overview of the items on the agenda
· Board Spotlights:  
· Winter MAP results
· Consent Items:  The only item that we did not discuss was the summer school hourly rate.  This is going from $50 last year to $40 this year.  It is my understanding the plan was to steadily decline the amount because ESSER funds will be running out.    
· Actions Items (These items will be approved separately)
· Approve the resolution for CBE.  You should have received an email from me explaining this. 
· Official approval for the 23-24 district calendar. This did not change from the review last month. 
· Approve the proposal for the carpet replacement services at BHS.  Bids are due back on Tuesday, February 21.  I will send information to you prior to the meeting and have a recommendation at that time.  
· Approve the tentative staffing allocations.  The changes that have been made is adding an assistant principal at GES and decreasing by one staff member at BHS.  You will see that each school has an allocation of a .5 librarian. This isn’t necessarily a change because the current librarian serves both schools, it is just now written into the staffing allocations.  Both principals are aware of what is being presented tonight for your approval.  
· Approve the BG-1 for the minor repairs at the high school for the walls.  This is what we discussed at the   

Before the end of the meeting, we will go into closed session to discuss the continued water run off at the stadium.  We will call Steve during this portion.  

If you have any questions regarding the agenda please contact me.  


KSBA
Looking forward to spending time with you at the annual KSBA conference.  We have dinner reservations on Friday night at 6:30 with Compass.  On Saturday night,  American Fidelity is sponsoring us on at LouLou on Market. We have reservations at 6:00. Thank you to Jenn Owens for the recommendation.

Observations
All school and district administrative observations have been completed with feedback given.  I enjoyed the one on one conversations with staff because they allow time for reflection and intentional conversations to strengthen our district.  

Legislative Update
Lots of activity taking place in Frankfort.  Most of it is centered around “parent rights” legislation.  

Upcoming Meetings/Events
· February 20, 2023 - No School
· February 23, 2023 - Kindergarten Registration
· March 8, 2023 - Board Work Session – Right now the plan is to unveil some of the work we have been doing around the vision/mission/and strategic plan. Meeting location to be determined.  


As always, please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.

Respectfully submitted,

Misty Middleton
 Superintendent 
